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The Voice 
     A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 

Shalom, 
 
As the summer begins, I look back 

on the wonderful year we had. I 
enjoyed watching our children help 
lead Shabbat services at our Religious 
School Closing Exercises Shabbat this 
past month. Our oldest students have 
grown up at Temple Beth Sholom. 
Someone posted pictures of them 
standing on the bimah throughout the 
years. It is a joy to see them mature 
into fine young adults. I am so proud of 
our students. I would also like to thank 
everyone for your well wishes on the 
marriage of my daughter, Amy. It was 
a gratifying experience to celebrate 
with all of you at the aufruf—her pre-
wedding blessing!  

I will be away in July, however in 
August, I encourage you to spend 
Shabbat in nature with me! Instead of 
a traditional Torah study, I am 
planning another Nature Walk in 
Garvies Point. Please check your  
e-mail for the exact date.  

As is often the case, things slow 
down in the summer, but keep in mind 
that things will surely get busy when 
we return in the fall. I look forward to 
the printing and dedication of our new 
prayer book, Siddur Beit Shalom, which 
should take place sometime in the fall. 

I offer this prayer by Alden 
Solovy* as we usher in the summer: 

 

 
 
 

 

 
THIS SUMMER: 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, JULY 11 

SISTERHOOD BOOK CLUB 
WEDNESDAY, JULY 17 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, AUGUST 1 

SISTERHOOD DINNER & 
AUCTION AT BEN’S DELI 

THURSDAY, AUGUST 8 

CELEBRATE GANDELMAN’S  
25TH ANNIVERSARY 
SATURDAY, AUGUST 10 

DEFENSIVE DRIVING COURSE 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 11 

 
IN SEPTEMBER: 
L.I. DUCKS GAME 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 1 

OPEN HOUSE SHABBAT  
FAMILY SERVICE 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 7 

ROSH HASHANAH LUNCHEON 
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 30 

 

 

From the 
Rabbi’s 
desk 

 
Heat and light, 
Day overtakes night, 
Warm air settles over the earth, 
The land vibrant with growth. 
Your creatures build and thrive. 
Mornings, alive with motion, 
As warmth surrenders to heat. 
Nights, bursting forth with wonder. 
Bless this day, God of seasons, 

 
Bless the summer with energy and 
vitality, 
So that all of Your creatures 
Enter the coming seasons 
In the fullness of Your bounty. 

 
God of time and space, 
May this season be a blessing and a 
teacher. 
Make me like the land, 
Fertile with sustenance and beauty. 
Make me like the midnight sky, 
Sparkling with ancient gifts. 
Bless my days with service 
And my evenings with rest. 
Make me like the summer dawn, 
Vibrant, awake, vital, and ready. 

 
L’hitraot, 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 
  
P.S. - By the time you read this, I 

will be away on vacation. In the 
meantime, if there are any rabbinic 
emergencies in July, Cantor Jerry 
Korobow will be covering for me 
and can be reached at (516) 359-
5281. 

 
* “For Summer” by Alden Solovy, 

from The Grateful Heart: Psalms and 
Prayers for a New Day, ©2017 CCAR Press 
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Summer Worship Schedule 
 

Friday night Shabbat services continue in the 
summer! Join us in the cool and cozy Frank S. 

Greene room downstairs where volunteer Temple 
members will lead us in the Shabbat service. 
*Please note that the start time for each 

 service is at 7:30 p.m! 
 

July: 
July 5th 

The Gandelman family 
July 12th 

Eric & Lori Lustig 
July 19th 

Danielle Gandelman & Geri Weiss 
July 26th 

Larkin & Lonborg Family 
     

August: 
 

Aug 2nd 
Chai Mitzvah Class 

Aug 9th 
Deirdre Weliky, Sharon Haimer & Alice Newman 

Aug 16th 
Robin & Ron Myers 

Aug 23rd 
The Bernstein family 

Aug 30th 
Rabbi Ballan & Walter Costanza 

 
 

    
 
    
  
 
  
 
         

 
 

 

 

 

From The President 
 

Happy Summer Everyone!  
 

Before you know it we will be planning for the Jewish 
New Year, fortunately it is late this year so we have a little 
extra time.  

On September 7th from 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon, 
remember our Family Open House. Light brunch to follow.  
Invite your family and friends. We will have a short service 
followed by crafts for the children. It is a perfect time to join 
before the holidays and to get the children signed up for 
school. 

  We are still collecting for the building repair fund. 
Your generosity has been touching and greatly appreciated.  
Without your contributions, our budget would have been in 
serious trouble. Thanks to you, we have been able to do 
unexpected repairs on our cooling system, water tower, 
water meter and an upcoming heater repair.  

As you know, there is a great need to replace the 
ballroom windows. We have had to put this project on the 
back burner however and take care of more urgent needs, 
but it is still at the top of our to do list. 

There are a few things on our wish list which if they 
come to pass, should give us some breathing room, I will 
keep you informed. In the meantime, I ask for your 
continued support. 

 TBS is vibrant! Our members and staff are dedicated! 
Our attendance has improved, thank you. Our kids are 
happy and involved. We have had visitors at almost every 
Shabbat service and events with serious inquiries about 
membership. We are doing it TBS!!! 

By the time you read this Voice, our office 
administrator, Michelle will be gone to start a new chapter 
in her life. We wish Michelle much success and happiness 
and thank her for her service to TBS. As we say farewell to 
Michelle, we say hello and welcome to our new office 
administrator Natalie, I know you’ll show her the usual 
warmth and understanding that is second nature for us at 
TBS. 

Have a great summer, and see you at our short inspiring 
summer services. We will be serving wine, cheese and ice 
cream one Friday evening. When? I am not saying. Come to 
all and you won’t miss it.  

 
Your President, 
Fay Schildkraut 
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Judaic Book Fair 
Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 

                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 
 

Support the Religious School 
                   at their annual f! 

 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 
TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of June 18th, 2019 

PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ...................................................................................................... …TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Ron & Robin Myers to celebrate the aufruf of Amy Edelstein & Michael Gross, & to wish Rabbi and Walter Mazel Tov. 
Fran Goldman in honor of the marriage of Amy Edelstein & Michael Gross. 
Fran Goldman in loving memory of her father, Kalman Bamberger. 
The Board of Trustees & the Temple Beth Sholom family to congratulate Amy Edelstein & Michael Gross on their upcoming 
wedding. 
Larry Schwarz in loving memory of his father, Charles M. Schwarz. 
Bernice Berman in loving memory of her husband, Dr. Alfred Berman. 
Betty Levin-Zimmermann in loving memory of Joy Bobrow’s sister, Iris Bobrow Davidson. 
Betty Levin-Zimmermann in loving memory of Judy Myers, mother of Ron Myers. 
Betty Levin-Zimmermann in loving memory of Phyllis Karp. 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND .................................................. Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
CULINARY FUND .......................................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 
JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND..................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ........................................ TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Geri Weiss & David Chenkin in memory of Judy Myers. 
JEWISH START .......................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND .......................................................................................................................  TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Sam Rosenberg in memory of Judith Myers, mother of Ron Myers. 
Fran Goldman in memory of Judith Myers, mother of Ron Myers. 
Sam Rosenberg in memory of Joy Bobrow's sister, Iris Bobrow Davidson.  
Fran Goldman in memory of Joy Bobrow's sister, Iris Bobrow Davidson. 
TORAH FUND. ........................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ...................................................................... Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143
Robert Segal 
Gloria Shapiro in honor of the marriage of Rabbi Ballan’s daughter, Amy Edelstein to Michael Gross 
Deirdre Weliky in gratitude for the TBS community that works so hard to keep TBS vibrant 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ...................................................... Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894 
MUSIC FUND .............................................................................................................. .....Cantor Korobow 718-463-4143 
TEMPLE BUILDING FUND  ........................................................................................... Fay Schildkraut 718-463-4143 
Fay Schildkraut to congratulate the Rabbi and her team on the completion of our new Prayer book and to thank the angel who 
donated for the printing. 
Fay Schildkraut to thank my TBS family for their incredible generous donations not only to the building fund, but to the other 
funds such as the A/C for the library, the mat at the front door and so much more. Most of all, I thank you for your time and 
devotion to TBS. 
Joy Bobrow to thank her TBS family for all the love &support received after the passing of her sister Iris Bobrow Davidson. 
Geri Weiss & David Chenkin in memory of Iris Bobrow Davidson, Joy Bobrow's sister.. 
Sisterhood in loving memory of Iris Bobrow Davidson, Joy Bobrow's sister.  
Robin and Ron Myers in loving memory of Iris Bobrow Davidson, Joy Bobrow's sister. 
Sylvia Udasin in honor of Jeff Cohen. 
 

**When donating to Pulpit Flower Fund, please specify which Shabbat service that you wish it to be read on** 
Thank you for contributing to TBS Funds! 

 

 

Dear Members,  
                   As we are almost half way through the fiscal year at Temple, we want to 
remind you to pay your dues!! Thank you to those who have already paid!! For 
those of you who have not, we are asking that payment of dues/school fees be 
made as soon as possible! If you still have arrears, please pay those as soon as 
possible. Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated. With the High 
Holidays around the corner, we will need your dues in order to send you your 
tickets! Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact 
Robin Myers, Financial Secretary at the temple office or by email, at 
robinl.myers@gmail.com.  
Many thanks! 

 
Temple Beth Sholom Finance Committee 

 

  

mailto:robinl.myers@gmail.com


                                                               
 
 Sisterhood of Temple Beth Sholom Sistergrams:   

September/October 2019 
If you wish to send a greeting to anyone on this list, please check the name(s) and return this list with your 
check ($.50 per name - made out to SISTERHOOD, Temple Beth Sholom by August 15th, 2018). Starting with 
the March 2019 Sistergrams, you can pay for the remaining ten months of the year in advance ($105), or 
monthly as before! Lori Lustig and Robin Myers are handling the Sistergrams so please write “Sistergrams” on 
the envelope so that the envelopes can be distributed properly. Please note that we are aware that some 
Sistergrams are not being received timely. It appears the post office is not handling the mail properly and we 
are trying to address it with the post office. Thank you for your continued support! 

 

   
Full Name:  _________________________________________  
 Phone #  ____________________________________________  

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

September Birthdays 
Adam Gandelman   9/2___ 
Rabbi Bruce Goldwasser   9/2___ 
Lori Kwait                        9/4___ 
Bonnie Rosenberg            9/8___ 
Brenda Gold                           9/10___ 
Pamela Abrams                     9/12___ 
Raymond White                    9/14___ 
Rita Bellock                            9/18___ 
Mark Flug                              9/19___ 
Jeri Gilbert                              9/20___ 
Elaine Larkin                         9/22___ 
Glory Einbinder                    9/24___ 
Tobie Aronson         9/25___ 
Linda M. Ramirez                 9/25___ 
Laurence Schwarz              9/25___                      
Christina Weinberg            9/28___ 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September Anniversaries 
Norman & Leza Lerea              9/13___ 
Mitchell & Anne Horowitz      9/16___ 
Pamela & Robert Abrams        9/21___ 
Jeri Gilbert & Jeff Sovern         9/29___ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October Anniversaries 
Cantor Jerry & Zo-An Korobow  
  10/12___              
Paul & Mindy Anichich           10/16___ 
Jeff & Karla Bonne                    10/18___ 
Frank & Ronna Galchus          10/23___ 
Eric & Erica Bernstein              10/28___  
 

 
 
 
 
 

September B’nai Mitzvah 
Justin & Seth White             9/14___               
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

October Birthdays 
Karri Kaufman                      10/1___            
Isadore Katz            10/3___ 
Michael Susman                   10/4___ 
Matthew Dulberg                 10/5___ 
Robert Abrams                      10/6___ 
Jennifer Schecter                 10/10___ 
Maxine Simon                     10/14___                        
Anthony Wansor                10/21___  
Herta Tishcoff                     10/22___ 
Iris Bass                                10/27___ 
Caryl Stern-LaRosa            10/30___ 
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Bazaar Corner 2019 
 

The Bazaar 2019 meeting hasn’t been scheduled yet 
but it will be in July or August so be on the lookout for 
your e-mail! The dates and times for Bazaar 2019: 

• Saturday, December 7th from 5:30 p.m. – 9:30 p.m. 
• Sunday, December 8th from 11:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.  
• Monday, December 9th from 4:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.  

Check your calendars for when you can volunteer! 
Don’t forget to bake for our cake booth and where 
possible, please wrap your items individually as it is easier 
to sell!!! All you artistic members out there come and 
volunteer. We NEED your help to continue to make Bazaar 
a financial success! Please let Joy Bobrow at 
maxjolo@msn.com or Barbara Gandelman at 
adbarb1@aol.com know when you are available to help so 
we can minimize the need for phone calls and can plan 
ahead. Let us also know if you can schlep! You can also call 
the Temple Office and let Rita or Natalie know. We are 
looking forward to hearing from you! Thanks! 

 
Bazaar and Book Bonanza 2019 Team 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  It has been a wonderful year. Our Memorial Day 
Rummage Sale was a huge success. I would like to thank 
Joy Bobrow and Adam Fertig for helping to ensure the 
success of Rummage. I would also like to thank all of the 
volunteers who came out to help with this event. It was 
wonderful to see so many people come out to volunteer. 
This event would not be possible without all of you.  We 
will be donating money to Temple because of the 
continued success of Rummage.  

Our annual auction will once again be at Ben’s Deli on 
Thursday, August 8th. Please look for the flyers for the 
details. We will be mailing out the flyers as well. I hope to 
see everyone at this fun event.  

 If you have not paid your $36.00 dues for the new 
fiscal year, please look for the flyer and send it to Temple. 
I mentioned that you can join Sisterhood even if you are 
not a Temple member. The dues for this are $72.00. 

We will be having a Book Club on July 17th at 7:00 p.m. 
at Panera Bread in Bay Terrace. We are reading “Gateway 
to the Moon” by Mary Morris. Please come and share your 
opinion of the book. Thank you to Geri Weiss for reserving 
the room. I hope that you take time to enjoy your summer.  
I am looking forward to our events that are being planned 
for next year.  

As we end this year, I would like to reiterate these 
words that I said at our Sisterhood Shabbat: 

“There are many miracles that go on at Temple Beth 
Sholom. Our Arms of Temple have come together to plan 
and implement events that enable us to support each 
other. We have learned to share our space with others so 
that our building can get the necessary repairs. We have 
many people that also are our miracles. Miracles come 
into our lives in many ways. They might be big and quite 
profound. They might be an everyday miracle and not so 
noticeable. I ask that you take time to notice these 
miracles, both big and small and acknowledge them. Be 
grateful and pay it forward. Do a small miracle for 
someone else and see the difference that it will make in 
their life”.  

 
Sincerely, 
Barbara Gandelman 
Sisterhood President 

 

 

Sisterhood Corner 
 

Memorial Day Rummage Sale  
a Great Success!! 

Sisterhood's one day rummage sale Memorial Day 
2019 was a great success; we raised almost $1,500. There 
are a number of people to thank who helped to make this a 
success: all of the Temple members, friends and members 
who assisted in Rummage setup and all of the Temple 
members who assisted at the Rummage sale on Monday. 
We thank Adam Fertig for being "the man" at setup on 
Sunday and at the Rummage Sale on Monday.  A thank you 
to Jose and Santos whose assistance setting up the tables 
always helps to make our events function smoothly, and to 
those anonymous donors who so generously donated their 
gently used clothing so that we had wonderful items to sell. 
Remember, our next Rummage sale is Election Day - we 
need your clean/gently used clothing.  Pre-sorting the 
clothes prior to donating to Temple goes a long way in 
making the setup go faster. Please don't forget to tell your 
friends and family. AND as important, we need your time 
to volunteer and set up the Sunday before the sale, 
especially as “the man” will be unable to attend setup! We 
also need your help to assist with the sale. While I always 
manage to leave someone out of the list (please let the 
office know if your name was omitted!), the following is a 
list of those volunteers, without whose assistance, 
Rummage would not have happened and been as much fun: 
Joy Bobrow, Chair, Iris Bass, Eric Bernstein, Erica 
Bernstein, Dara B., Jeff Cohen, Ben C., Matt C., Barbara 
Gandelman, Laura Goldsmith, Eric Lustig, Lori Lustig, 
Andrea Odintz, Dr. Fay Schildkraut, and Gloria Shapiro.  
 

 

Pulpit & Ritual Committee 
As we wish everyone a fun and safe summer, we are 
starting to give honors for the High Holiday services. Just 
a reminder: If you would like to participate in one of the 
services, please contact me! Interested in reading a few 
lines of Torah?  We are also looking for Torah readers for 
the 2nd day Rosh Hashanah service!  
Contact: geriweiss1@gmail.com  
 

If you have moved, please let the Temple office know. And 
also call to make certain the Temple Office has birthday 

and anniversary dates on file if you want to be 
acknowledged in our Sistergrams. 

  

mailto:geriweiss1@gmail.com


Please join us as we celebrate our  

25th Wedding Anniversary  
during Family Morning Services  

Saturday, August 10th, 2019 at 10AM 

Temple Beth Sholom 

171-39 Northern Boulevard 

Flushing, NY 11358 

 

 

Kindly RSVP to Barbara Gandelman at (347) 866-6262 

by Thursday, August 1, 2019 

Light Brunch to follow 
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Adult Education  
 

As parade season is over, I wanted to thank the 
marchers for their participation. We had new temple 
marchers, returning temple marchers, and temple members 
who had supported us from the sidelines all of whom 
shouted our temple name with pride.  A special thank you to 
Parents’ Association for sponsoring the children’s cost of the 
parade, to Jason Ehrlich and Salena Lee for their donation, 
and to Rabbi Ballan for covering the additional costs of the 
event. 

May everyone have a productive and enjoyable summer 
and I hope to see you at the upcoming Summer Shabbats. 

 
Eric Bernstein 
Adult Education Chair 

 
  

 

Parents’ Association 
 
Greetings TBS Family! 
 
We hope that everyone is enjoying the wonderful 

weather that the summer has brought to us.  School is done 
for the children, so summer fun memories are being 
created. 

TBS Parents’ Association enjoyed participating in the 
Israeli Independence Day Parade.  Thank you to everyone 
who came out to march with our group and to our temple 
family who watched us march during the parade. 

PA also enjoyed participating In Jewish Heritage Day at 
the Brooklyn Cyclone baseball game.  We enjoyed delicious 
hot dogs, cold drinks and a great atmosphere.  May we be 
able to participate in more fun events like this one. 

PA will be organizing “Pizza in the Hut” to celebrate the 
festive holiday of Sukkot on Sunday October 13th at 6:00 
p.m.  There is no school the following day for children due 
to it being Columbus Day.  We will also be involved with 
the Simchat Torah event on Sunday October 20th by having 
a pot luck desserts.  Please see both flyers in the September 
Voice for more information on these two events. 

This is Erica Bernstein’s last Newsletter that she will be 
working on as PA Co-President.  She thanks everyone at 
Temple for their support during the past two years.  Erica 
will be taking the role of PA Recording Secretary.   

Erica wishes the best of luck to PA Co-Presidents 
Stephanie Rosenberg and Elana White. We hope that 
everyone has a great summer, and we can’t wait to see 
everyone in September. 

 
Erica Bernstein and Elana White  
PA Co-Presidents 
 

Israeli Day Parade 
Sunday, June 2nd, 2019 

 

 
 

We want to wish a fond farewell and good wishes to our 
very own Administrative Assistant, Michelle Papouchado 
who will be moving out of state in July. This will be her last 
issue of The Voice! There was so much to learn in order to 
accomplish all of the tasks that she was performing and she 
always did so graciously and with a smile. She brought her 
own style to the job and for that we are grateful! We 
appreciate all that she has done for Temple these two years 
and we wish her only good fortune as she embarks on a new 
chapter in her life.  She will always have a Temple Family 
here at TBS. 

As we bid Michelle adieu, we welcome Natalie Strauss to 
our Temple Family. She has had the advantage of working 
with Michelle for a couple of weeks before Michelle left but 
nonetheless she has a lot to learn and we hope that our 
Temple Family will be understanding as Natalie learns all 
about us! 
 

   

 

 

 If you have moved, please let the Temple office 
know. And also call to make certain the Temple Office 
has birthday and anniversary dates on file if you want 
to be acknowledged in our Sistergrams. 

 

 Zichrona Livracha  
The Temple mourns the  

loss of: 

Judith Berent Mendelson, 
grandmother of Eric Bernstein and former 

TBS Member. 



Temple Beth Sholom Men's Club 
i

&

Lasalle Driving School
present a

6 Hour National Safety Council Defensive Driving Course

Sunday, August 11th

9:00 AM-3:30 PM (30 rnin lunch)
Temple Beth Sholom

171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358
(718) 4634143
Cost: $45.00

*Lunch will be provided

SAVE 10 % on your liability and collision lnsurance for 3 years

REDUCE up to 4 points off your New York State Driving Record. (For violations 1B

months prior to completion). The course can be taken once every 18 months for point

reduction
LEARN Life-saving accident prevention skills
lf you have any questions, please e-mail mensclub@templebethsfrolom.ors

Please detach and return the slip below with your check, made payable to: Temple

Beth Sholom Men's Club.
To ensure we order enough materials, please return no later than June 28th

Defensive Drivinq Reservation Form:

Name: i

Address:
Home Phone:
F-MailAddress:



TBS Men’s Club presents

Bowling Schedule 2019

$15.00 for 2 games, shoes, competition, and fun.
Amateur? Experienced? We wlecome you all!

Jib Lanes
67-19 Parsons Boulevard, Flushing, NY

718-591-0600

2019
Schedule
January 3
February 14
March 14

April 11
May 9
June 13
July 11
August 1

Sept. 5
Oct. 3
Nov. 7
Dec. 5

If you have any questions, please e-mail
mensclub@templebethsholom.org
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Scoop’s Schmooze 
 
The saying “Life is too short” has had a distinct 

emotion upon our Temple Beth Sholom Family in the last 
few weeks. And, it didn’t matter the age of the person; 
whether it was the mother of Ron Myers, the sister of Joy 
Bobrow, the cousin of Rabbi Ballan, or the cousin of Isidore 
and Rose Katz and Renee Katz-Packer, sadly they are all 
physically gone from our presence far too soon. 

And, while most of us did not know the people 
themselves; it is as if all of us knew those spoken of who 
have left us, because of the relationships that have been 
planted—and then blossomed and flourished with each 
other at Temple Beth Sholom. This sentiment can also be 
tied in to a special project that Eric Bernstein and I are in 
the midst of.  

We have sat and looked at hundreds of photographs 
and documents from years gone by of the people and sites 
of Temple Beth Sholom. This is also not to mention of the 
several videos that have been watched of special events, of 
interviews done and of stories told. These are all constant 
reminders to each one of us of the wonderful people who 
were integral pieces of Temple Beth Sholom; some are still 
vital cogs, yet there are others who are gone. For the 
recollections that they created, form indelible images in 
our minds.   

And, while it is so important to hold on to the past, the 
time is now to inspire and generate new hopes and dreams 
and memories. This is done by attending services on 
Shabbat and on the wide array of holidays that we 
celebrate and honor. It is done by being a part of Rabbi 
Ballan’s Torah Study on Saturday mornings. It is done by 
attending some of the plethora of special events that we 
hold—from Shabbat Across America, the Purim Ball and 
Bazaar to the Chicken Soup Cook-Off, participating in the 
Israeli Day Parade and Pizza in the Hut. It is done by 
making sure your children, grand-children and other 
youngsters you know get a wonderful Jewish education 
from the likes of Rabbi Ballan, Cantor Korobow and Karen 
Feit. It is done by being a part of the Caring Committee or 
Social Action, of the Men’s Club or Sisterhood. It is 
encouraging relatives, friends or acquaintances, who may 
not be a member of any synagogue’s congregation to come 
see what family truly means. For through these difficult 
times, when heartache and sadness and the shortness of 
life were felt by far too many, the Temple Beth Sholom 
Family was there with compassion to comfort and console.  

And, in closing, please allow me to quote one of life’s 
greatest authors, Theodor Geisel; otherwise known as Dr. 
Seuss. In talking about life being too short, he said: 

“Life is too short to wake up in the morning with 
regrets. So, love the people who treat you right, forgive the 
ones who don’t and believe that everything happens for a 
reason. If you get the chance, take it. If it changes your life, 
let it. Nobody said it would be easy, they just promised it 
would be worth it.” 

 
Barry Packer 
3rd Vice President & Chairman of Ways and Means 
 

How Can I Contribute to TBS without Spending?  
 

1. If every TBS member and their family and friends open a 
new, non-interest bearing checking account at TD Bank, 
you can get $25 AND Temple Beth Sholom will receive $50 
for every new checking account opened (that remains open 
for at least one year). TBS will also receive a small 
percentage of participants’ annual average balances. If you 
are already a TD Bank customer, Temple will receive $10 
for every existing checking account. Visit any one of TD 
Bank’s locations and ask to have your balance included as 
part of Temple Beth Sholom's Affinity Membership 
Program, or call the Whitestone branch at (718) 357-4310 
for more information. Our code in the program is AF637.  
2. When you make a purchase through Amazon, make sure 
you use Amazon Smile by signing up for Amazon Smile 
(you don’t lose your Prime benefits!) and select Temple 
Beth Sholom. You can also type in the following URL link 
which will bring you to the right place so a portion of your 
purchase supports our Temple: 
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/11-1802826.  
3. Lastly, if you are considering purchasing Judaica items, 
consider buying from the Judaica Webstore: 
http://templebethsholom.org/judaica/as Temple Beth 
Sholom will receive a percentage of the purchase!  
Thank you for your continued support of Temple Beth 
Sholom! 

 
 

In Search of Mitzvah Drivers 
 

If you will be driving to services, might you consider 
offering a ride to someone who is not able to drive? We 
have individual members living in the following areas, 
who would appreciate a ride to temple, especially in 
the late hours of the evening/night. 

 
*Flushing*       *Le Havre* 

*Forest Hills*   *Whitestone* 
 

Deirdre Weliky has offered to coordinate this for us. If 
you can offer a ride, please contact her via email at: 
dwangel1@gmail.com or text her at 917-704-8809. 
Please include your name if you text. 
 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan and the Caring Committee of TBS 
 

To sponsor an issue of The  

Voice, please contact the  

Temple office at  

(718)463-4143. 
 

 



TBS SISTERHOOD PRESENTS: 
BOOK CLUB – Wednesday July 17, 2019 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

In 1492, the Jewish and Muslim populations of Spain were expelled, and Columbus set sail for America. 
Luis de Torres, a Spanish Jew, accompanies Columbus as his interpreter. His journey is only the 
beginning of a long migration, across many generations. Over the centuries, de Torres’ descendants 
travel from Spain and Portugal to Mexico, finally settling in the hills of New Mexico. Five hundred years 
later, it is in these same hills that Miguel Torres, a young amateur astronomer, finds himself trying to 
understand the mystery that surrounds him and the town he grew up in.  
 
Entrada de la Luna is a place that holds a profound secret--one that its residents cannot even imagine. It 
is also a place that ambitious children, such as Miguel, try to leave. Poor health, broken marriages, and 
poverty are the norm. Luck is unusual. When Miguel sees a flyer for a babysitting job, he jumps at the 
opportunity, and begins work for a Jewish family new to the area. Rachel Rothstein is not the sort of 
parent Miguel expected. A frustrated artist, Rachel moved her family from New York in search of a fresh 
start, but so far New Mexico has not solved any of the problems she brought with her. Miguel loves the 
work, yet he is surprised to find many of the Rothstein family's customs similar to ones he’s grown up 
with and never understood.  
 
Interwoven throughout the present-day narrative are the powerful stories of the ancestors of Entrada's 
residents, highlighting the torture, pursuit, and resistance of the Jewish people. A beautiful novel of 
shared history, Gateway to the Moon is a moving and memorable portrait of a family and its journey 
through the centuries. 

Please read the book and come to our book club meeting with your opinions If you are using Amazon, don’t forget 

to order through  to make donations to Temple Beth Sholom!!! and comments. 

    

  
    

  
 

“Gateway to the Moon” 
By Mary Morris 

Date:  
Wednesday July 17, 2019 

Time: 7:00 pm 
 

AT: 
Panera Bread, 23-58 Bell 

Boulevard, Bayside, NY 11360 
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Week of July 5th – July 11th  
Sharon Berck Mother of Alan Berck 
Ruth Gillin Mother of Marchel Gillin 
Max Langsam Father of Penny Schnitzer 
Lena Meyerhoff Sister of Miriam Scharf 
Elliot Simon Husband of Maxine Simon 
Adelle Youman Grandmother of Barry Packer 
 

Week of July 12th – July 18th 
Mark Carroscio Son of Edward & Karen Carroscio 
Elaine Dorfman Sister-In-Law of Ruth Dorfman 
Mary Galchus Mother of Frank Galchus 
Gertrude Goldberg Sister of Sadie Adler 
Henry Kaiser Father of Linda Fuentes 
Rose Levine Grandmother of Susan Ecker 
Daniel Spevack Brother of Miriam Scharf 
Arlene Stanton Sister of Bernice E. Berman 
Daniel Stone Uncle of Pamela Abrams 
 

Week of July 19th – July 25th 
Roberta Capone Cousin of Rochelle Sarrantonio 
Jack Lerner Father-In-Law of Irwin L. Weiss 
 Grandfather of Geri Weiss 
Solomon Schecter Father of Stanley Schecter 
Jerome Shapiro  Husband of Gloria Shapiro 
 

Week of July 26th – August 1st  
Molly Brotman Mother of Ruth Davidson 
Frank Galchus, Sr. Father of Frank Galchus 
Louis Wm. Hershkowitz Father of Rochelle Sarrantonio 
Joshua Sacks-Oppenheim Son of Edward H. Oppenheim 
Vivian Seif  Aunt of Marchel Gillin 
Edwin A. Stern Father of Caryl Stern-LaRosa 
 

Week of August 2nd – August 8th 
Martha Ballan-Katz Grandmother of Rabbi Sharon Ballan 
Helen Krackower Grandmother of Michele Attar 
Sol Salomon Father of Francine Klimavicius 
Sylvia Weston Mother of Pamela Abrams 
 
 
*Past President 
 
 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS July/August 2019 

 Week of August 9th – August 15th 
Harry Berlin Father of Deirdre Weliky 
David Nerenberg Uncle of Diane Shtulman 
Dr. Harvey Schildkraut* Husband of Dr. Fay Schildkraut 
 Step-Father of Christina Weinberg 
 Grandfather of Jacob Weinberg 
Julius Schorr Father of Rhonda Schorr 
Harriet Woliner Mother of Susan Ecker 
 

Week of August 16th – August 22nd  
Bertha Ackerman Grandmother of Jason Erlich 
Nechama Alpert Sister of Betty Levin-Zimmermann 
Fay Bueno Mother of Neil Bueno 
Edward Fertig  Father of Adam & Bret Fertig 
Lillian Fox Grandmother of Andrea Odintz 
David Gold Husband of Brenda Gold 
 Father of Arlene Galub 
Abraham Koorse Grandfather of Nancy Goldwasser 
Rose Nerenberg Grandmother of Diane Shtulman 
David Scharf Father-In-Law of Miriam Scharf 
Phyllis Stone Aunt of Pamela Abrams 
 

Week of August 23rd – August 29th 
Albert Achtsam Father of Michele Attar 
Ted Chenkin  Brother of David Chenkin 
Lois Eckman Step-Mother of Al Eckman 
Sandra Klur Sister of Robbie Schecter 
Muriel Koorse Mother of Nancy Goldwasser 
Blanche Maurer Mother of Gerald Maurer 
 

Week of August 30th – September 5th 
Charles Arliss Father of Brenda Gold  
 Grandfather of Arlene Galub 
Sherry Bobrow Sister of Joy A. Bobrow 
Annette Cavallo Mother of Barbara Gandelman 
Esther Ducor Mother of Rose Katz 
 Grandmother of Renee Katz-Packer 
Rose Ginsberg Grandmother of Nancy Goldwasser 
Isadore Horenstein Father-In-Law of Ned Steele 
Selma Needleman Mother of Lori Lustig 
Dorothy Rabinowitz Mother of Carl Rabinowitz 
Hinda Kuhl Rubenstein Mother of Laura Goldsmith  
June Weiskopf Step-Mother of Gloria Shapiro  
 
 
  

 
  
 
 

 



 
  
  

 
 

When:   Thursday, August 8, 2019 
Time:             6:30 ǇΦƳΦ
Where   Ben’s Kosher Deli 

211-37 26th Avenue, Bayside, NY 11360 
Admission:    Adults: $27Φлл 
Gift: Please bring a wrapped gift between $10-$15 for the auction 

with description of gift (or clue) but not actual name of gift.  
If you can’t go shopping, please donate $10.00. 

 
 

  
YYOOUU  DDOONN’’TT  WWAANNTT  TTOO  MMIISSSS  TTHHIISS!!  

PPLLEEAASSEE  IINNFFOORRMM  UUSS  OOFF  AANNYY  DDIIEETTAARRYY  CCOONNCCEERRNNSS  
________________________________________________ 

To RSVP or if you have any questions contact Iris Bass at 
718-224-3009, please mail your checks made payable to Sisterhood Temple Beth Sholom, 171-39 Northern 

Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358  
by Thursday, August 1, 2019 

 
Name _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone/e-mail _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
Number of people in our party ________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Sponsored by Sisterhood, with the support of Men’s Club and the Parents Association 
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Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone (718) 423-6692 
 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 
 
 
Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 
Speech Language Pathologist 
 
 
 
 
Hours By Appointment Only  
(917) 734-1086 

 

*Lunch & Dinner* 
 

 
La Baraka 

Restaurant Francais 
 
 

255-09 Northern Blvd. 
Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 
(718) 428-1461 

 

 Bagels & Co. 
         188-02 Union Turnpike 
         Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
 
 
Tel: (718) 217-7755 
Fax: (718) 776-3190 
For catering call Hilla (718) 217-7755 
 

 

 

152-59 10th Ave. Whitestone, NY 11357  
Tel: (718)746-4370 

www.cascarinos.com  
 



 

Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing – 
Perfect for Jewish families!  

SHABBAT MORNING 
FAMILY PROGRAM 

Open House 
Saturday,  

September 7th, 2019 
10 a.m. – Noon 

 

 
Celebrate and learn about Shabbat with your children through songs, stories, and 
crafts. Meet our Rabbi, Cantor, and Hebrew School Principal. Brunch is on us. 

 

Jewish Start (3-5 year olds) 
Junior Congregation (Monthly, 6 years and up) 

Hebrew School • Bar/Bat Mitzvah Study 
Tot Shabbat and Family Services (Monthly) Special 

Holidays and Celebrations 
***RSVP to Temple Beth Sholom at (718) 463-4143*** 

 
Temple Beth Sholom 

171-39 Northern Blvd. 
Flushing, NY 11358 
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Deadline for the September Bulletin is August 13th! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: editor@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 

 
  

  

The Voice 
A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF 

TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 
Temple Office Phone: (718) 463-4143 

Fax: (718) 463-5487 
www.templebethsholom.org 

Sharon Ballan, Rabbi 
Bruce Goldwasser, Rabbi Emeritus 

Jerry Korobow, Cantor 
Karen Feit, Principal 

OFFICERS 
Dr. Fay Schildkraut .......................................................................... President 
Joy Bobrow  .......................................................................... 1st Vice President 
Eric Lustig  ........................................................................... 2nd Vice President 
Barry Packer  ...................................................................... 3rd Vice President 
Charlene Metz…………………………………………………………….Treasurer 
Robin Myers ................................................................... .Financial Secretary 
Gail Tishcoff  ...........................................................…...Recording Secretary 
Barbara Gandelman………………………………. ......Sisterhood President 
Jeff Cohen…………………………………….....................Men’s Club President 
Elana White 
Erica Bernstein………………………Parents’ Association Co-Presidents 
Editor: editor@templebethsholom.org 
Administrative Assistant: 
Natalie Strauss – Natalie@templebethsholom.org 
Office Bookkeeper: Rita Bellock - rita@templebethsholom.org 

Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing 
171-39 Northern Blvd 

Flushing, NY 11358 
 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

NON-PROFIT ORG. 
U.S. POSTAGE 

P A I D  
FLUSHING, NY 11358 

PERMIT No. 130 

TBS Important Contact Information 

Rabbi Sharon Ballan:  
Cell: (516) 581-5698 
E-mail: rabbi@templebethsholom.org 

Cantor Jerry Korobow: 
Cell: (516) 359-5281 
E-mail: cantor@templebethsholom.org 

Religious School Office: (718) 358-2756 

Karen Feit (Religious School Principal):  
Email: karenbfeit@aol.com 
Cell: (631) 286-3657 

Rita Bellock (Bookkeeping): 
E-mail: rita@templebethsholom.org 

Natalie Strauss (Administrative Assistant): 
E-mail: Natalie@templebethsholom.org 

 

We send reminder emails on upcoming 
events. If you do not have an email address 
and wish to receive updates on upcoming 
events, please let us know by calling the 
Temple office and we will put you on a list 
so we can contact you and let you know 
when events are coming up!! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 Book of Remembrance 
You have received a letter inviting you to have the 
names of your beloved departed recorded in our 

Memorial Book for 2019. It will be distributed at the 
Yom Kippur Memorial Service. Please reply and mail 

in your memorial slips by Thursday, July 25th!! 
 

If anyone would like to volunteer to help 
put the Voice together towards the end of 

the month (folding, stamping, etc.)  
please call the Temple office at  

(718) 463-4143. We could really use your 
help so the Voice goes out on time!! 

 

mailto:editor@templebethsholom.org




Temple Beth Sholom, Flushing, New York 
It’s Time Once Again for Our 

Rosh Hashanah Luncheon 
 
Monday, Sept. 30, 2019 at 12:30 pm 

IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING  
ROSH HASHANAH MORNING SERVICES, 

                                before the CHILDREN’S SERVICE (at 2:00 pm) 
                * * * * 
      Assorted salad platters, 
   bagels, rolls, fruit and cookies 

                        
 
                                                    Adults - $12.00 per person 
                                     Children – age 10 and younger $6.00 per person 

ALL CONGREGANTS WELCOME 
    RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED! 

 
 

DON’T DELAY! Return the tear-off with your check, 
NO LATER THAN Sunday, Sept. 15, 2019 

Checks should be made payable to “TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM” 
Return to the Temple office – attention Geri Weiss 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 
ROSH HASHANAH 5780 
9/30/19 LUNCHEON RESERVATIONS 
 
 
Name(s)_____________________________________________ 
 
 
 
Phone#_______________________________________________________________ 
 
    # of Adults @ $12 each_________=____________ 
                
                  # of Children (under 10) @ $6 each_________=____________ 



Temple Beth Sholom Sisterhood 
                        2019-2020 Membership Drive 
                                          Please Join Today 

 
Support our wonderful Temple 

 Provide a Jewish Future for our families 
 Join us as we come together as Jewish women 
 Share learning experiences 
 Participate in community service projects 
 Offer stimulating programs 
 Create friendships with warm, intelligent women 
 Non-Temple members encouraged to join ($72)  

 
We are looking forward to spending time with you this year. 

Our year is from June 1, 2019 through May 31, 2020 
Please make checks payable to TBS Sisterhood & mail to: 

 TBS 171-39 Northern Blvd, Flushing, NY 11358 
  Attention: Geri Weiss 

 

 
Yes, I will join TBS SISTERHOOD, for the year ending May 31, 2020.  Dues ($36 or $72) enclosed 
 
Name____________________________________________  Phone(___)____-_______ 
Address_________________________________________________________________ 
**Email Address__________________________________________________________ 
Date of Birth____________   Wedding Anniversary___________   
                     (Years not required) 
Non-Temple member dues ($72) enclosed _______ 
 
 I will need a ride to the meeting 

 I prefer Tuesday evening meetings 

 I prefer Sunday morning meetings 
 
Check off all topics that you may be interested in 
 
 Current events/politics    Games (Scrabble, Mah-Jongg, poker, etc) 

 Women’s issues     Creative arts (scrapbooking, crafts, etc.) 

 Entertainment     Food & cooking 

 Book reviews/discussions   Other 

 Art & theater              ______________________________ 
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